Republic of the Philippines
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
COMMISSION ON HIGHER EDUCATION
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February 21, 2022

CHED Regional Memorandum Order
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ONLINE FLEXIBLE LEARNING MONITORING SYSTEM (FLMS)
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In accordance with the pertinent provisions of Republic Act No. 7122,
otherwise known as the “Higher Education Act of 1994”, and CHED
Memorandum Order No. 04, s. 2020: Guidelines on the Implementation of
Flexible Learning and by virtue of Commission en banc (CEB) Resolution
No. 708-2021, the Commission issued CMO No. 32, s. 2021 regarding the
Monitoring Guidelines on the Implementation of Flexible Learning.

CMO 32, s. 2021 provides guidance to CHED Regional Offices in the conduct
of virtual monitoring and evaluation of the implementation of Flexible
Learning by higher education institutions (HEISs) in the time of pandemic to
ensure compliance with predetermined standards and norms set by CMO No.
04, s. 2020.

To facilitate the said monitoring, this Office has developed an Online Flexible
Learning Monitoring System (FLMS). HEIs are therefore requested to fill-out
the monitoring form and upload the required supporting documents to the
link which will be provided during the scheduled orientation on the use of the
FLMS.

To facilitate the effective use of the online monitoring form, all HEIs are
requested to identify one (1) Focal Person for Flexible Learning and one
(1) Information Technology (IT) staff who will be directly involved in
accomplishing the online FLMS and in preparing for the virtual monitoring
visit.

The name and contact details of the assigned Focal Persons must be encoded
in this link: https://bit.ly/flexiblelearningregistration until February 23,
2022 at 5:00 PM. The said individuals are required to attend and participate
in the scheduled orientation workshop on the use of the online FLMS.

For inquiries and concerns, please contact Dr. Mayrose L. Quezon through
the telephone numbers provided below or email her at mquezon@ched.gov.ph.

Immediate compliance is enjoined. Thank you., A=
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